
                  American Telecommunications Certification Body Inc. 
                                               6731 Whittier Ave, McLean, VA 22101 
 
 
 
July 6, 2006 

RE:    Furuno Systems Co., Ltd. 

FCC ID:  T87SS23BTXXT  
 

After a review of the submitted information, I have a few comments on the above referenced 
Application. 
 
1) The Bluetooth module appears to be an OEM part.  Therefore top and bottom photographs of the 

BT Module should be provided, including with the shield removed.  While this module is 
permanently mounted, the FCC requires the TX portion to be properly photographed.  Please note 
that Furuno or Taiyo Yuden can likely provide photographs of this module without destroying the 
sample tested. Additionally, please include a copy of the photograph provided in the operational 
description as part of the internal photograph exhibit. 

2) Your response cites the device does not have an open port to connect to a PC.  However the block 
diagram provided cites an RS232 interface as well as the bottom of the unit appears to possibly 
contain a port and the manual page 64 mentions a data transfer cable.  Please explain.\ 

 
Previous Comment:  The handheld appears to be Class B and also connect to a PC and 
therefore considered as a PC peripheral.  The device does not appear to be DoC approved.  
Please explain how this device is approved as a PC Peripheral (i.e. DoC’d, Certified, 
Considered Class A device and therefore verified, etc.). Note that currently the application 
does not appear to request Certification as a PC peripheral  and does not appear to be DoC 
labeled.   Please explain. 
 

 
 
 
Timothy R. Johnson 
Examining Engineer 
 
mailto:  tjohnson@AmericanTCB.com 
 
The items indicated above must be submitted before processing can continue on the above referenced 
application.  Failure to provide the requested information may result in application termination. 
Correspondence should be considered part of the permanent submission and may be viewed from the 
Internet after a Grant of Equipment Authorization is issued.  
 
Please do not respond to this correspondence using the email reply button.  In order for your response to be 
processed expeditiously, you must submit your documents through the AmericanTCB.com website. Also, 
please note that partial responses increase processing time and should not be submitted. 
 
Any questions about the content of this correspondence should be directed to the sender. 


